
A u g u s t  12, 1099 

S u s a n  Dollar AUG 1 3  1999 
Fillmore Unified School District 
P . O .  Box 697 
Fillmore CA 93015 

SUBJECT: CLOSURE OF ZND STREET STADIUM WAY TO SHIELLS D R I V E  

The purpose of this letter is to clarify for you the decision of 
the City traffic committee's decision regarding the closing of 
2"d Street. 
Chief, T r a f f i c  Sargent, Public Works Superintendent and City 
Engineer. For this issue we also solicited input from the Fire 
Chief. O u r  recommendation is as  follows: 

1. The School District may post new signs on each end of the 

The traffic Committee is made up of the Police 

c l o s u r e  area. 

The signs s h o u l d  state that "Znd Street is closed during 
school. h m r s  .'I 

2 .  B 
3 .  The Fillmore Police Department will enforce the signs. 

The main reason for not g a t i n g  ZRd Street i s  because this is a 
primary emergency vehicle access route between e a s t  and wes t  
Fillmore. Any kind of g a t e  will significantly slow down emergency 
response times. 

If you have any questions, please call me at (8051  524-1500 ext. 
231. 

V e r y  t r u l y  yoa r s ,  

CITY OF FILLM3RE 

Sert f Rapp, P.E., City Engineer 

cc Roy Payr.3, City Manager 
Traffic Committee 
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